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What’s the status of the cherry blossoms after the rain.

This weekend’s cool down may keep the blooms around longer, according to the National Park Service.

WASHINGTON — Rain, showers and lightning moved through the DMV on Wednesday night and Thursday morning. With D.C.’s 
cherry blossoms currently in peak bloom, many were worried about the status of our blossoms.

Thankfully, the showers and rain did not bring wind. The National Park Service said that since just reached peak bloom, the blossoms 
are still holding strong to their branches.

The blossoms reached their peak on March 21 this year.

The Yoshino trees typically bloom for a period of several days, according to the Park Service. The length of the blooming period 
depends on weather conditions.

This weekend brings a big cooldown. We’re expecting another round of showers to move through Saturday with a potent cold front 
that will bring temperatures back into the 30s by Sunday morning.

The cool temperatures may be good for extending the blossoms. According to the Park Service, cool, calm weather can extend the 
length of the bloom. NPS officials don’t get concerned unless the temperature drops to around 24 degrees Fahrenheit.

https://www.wusa9.com/article/news/local/dc/cherry-blossom-status-after-rain/65-7a4ff0a4-4dc9-4bcb-b0e9-cd1b3c43c861

